
 Monday 11th November 

Remembrance Day 

 Thursday 14th November 

ROLA Competition  

 Friday 15th November 

Room 3 Assembly  

 Monday 25th - 29th November 

Swimming Lessons  

 Friday 22nd November 

Year 6 Transition Day BCC 

 Monday 25 November 

Kindy 2025 Info Session 

2.00pm 

 Monday 25 November 

Kindy 2025 Info Session 

2.00pm 

 Monday 2 December 

Pixie Post Starts 

Graduation Week begins 

 Monday 2 December 

BCC Drama Show—12:45pm 

“Mr and Mrs Revolting” 

  Wednesday 4 December 

Sci-tech Excursion—PP to Year 5  

 Friday 6 December 

Year 6 Graduation Assembly 

and lunch  

 Monday 9 December 

Reports sent home via CONNECT 

Parent Thank-you Morning Tea 

10.30am  

 Wednesday 11 December 

End of Year Concert—6.00pm 

 Thursday 12 December 

Last day of Term 4 

Fun Colour Run 1:30-2:30pm 
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Dear Parents/Caregivers,  

With only 4 weeks to go, we start reflecting on how fast this year has gone by, 

and with still so many events and activities to come. 

Thank you for your understanding about the change of our Swimming Lessons—

this was beyond my control, but I’m pleased that they were able to do the double 

lessons so that all students still get their 10 lessons.  I’m sure that they will be 

absolutely exhausted by the end of Week 8.  I have sent two Connect notices 

home over the past week—please feel free to send me an email or pop into the 

office if you have any further questions or need further information. 

Music Fest—Friday, 8th November. 

I wish to acknowledge the parents and, especially the students, who attended 

the Massed Choir performance last Friday.  It was simply “awesome” and I was 

extremely proud of the 10 students who represented Belmont Primary School. 

Platon, Joshua, Dendrel, Aiyra, Egee, Angelina, Abhyu, Eva, Rihan and Sipi, thank 

you sincerely for you dedication and attendance at this performance.  You were 

all great ambassadors for Belmont PS, and I know that your parents were all 

equally proud of you.  Well Done!  

End of Year Events: 

20th November—Australian Earth Science Incursion—during Science Lessons 

with Mrs Waters and guest presenter. 

25th—29th November—Swimming Lessons.  Three sessions—Room 4 (9:00-

11:05);  Room 3 (10:35-12:45); Rooms 1 & 7 (12:25-2:35).  Please note the 

requirements in the Connect notice sent home yesterday morning.  Room 4 

students need to be at school on time as the bus will not wait for late comers.  

Remember to name all items—it makes it easier to return them to their rightful 

owner! 

25th November—2025 Kindy Information Session—2:00pm.  This will now be 

held in the K/PP room. 

2nd December—Pixie Post starts.  Students can post cards to friends and staff 

members in the special Santa Letter Box.  Cards will be delivered to classes after 

lunch each day 

2nd—6th December—Yr 6 Graduation Activities—ending with the Graduation 

Assembly on the 6th December, followed by their Graduation Lunch. 

2nd December—”Mr & Mrs Revolting” - Belmont City College presentation, PP-Yr 

5.  This was changed due to change of swimming lessons.  Our session is now 

12:45-2:15pm.  A parent consent form will be sent home for permission to 

attend. 

4th December— SciTech Excursion—PP-Yr 5.  Mrs Waters will be sending a 

permission note home soon, and class teachers will send a note home seeking 

parent volunteers to assist on the day.  This is another excursion which will be at 

no cost to parents (thanks, Mrs Waters)   

The Year 6 students will be on one of their Graduation Week activities 

so have not been included in this excursion. 

213 Great Eastern Highway  Phone: 6216 1800 

Principal:      Ms Stephanne Dann 

MCS:            Mrs Pani Fitzpatrick 

                        Email:          Belmont.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
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Congratulations 

Merit Certificates 
 

 Andrew   - Kindy 

 Sera   - Pre Primary 

 Agam   - Year 1 

 Enzo   - Year 2 

 Jay    - Year 2 

 Gazin   - Year 3 

 Xavier   - Year 6 

 Maura   - Year 6 

 Room 1  Science Award 
 

Congratulations to the students who received Certificates at today’s Assembly 

Happy Birthdays in November 
 

Optimism is a happiness magnet. 

If you stay positive, 

good things 

  and good people will be drawn to you. 

Anon 

Kind Thoughts 
• Saxon 

• Enkhgerel 

• Alaina 

• Janidu 

• Krestin 

• Agam 

• Pranisha 

• Angelina 

• Saige 

Term 4 Class/Vice Captains 
 

 Evanah         - Room 3 Class Captain 

 Nayla         - Room 3 Vice Class Captain 

 Aiva        - Room 4 Class Captain 

 Mohammad - Room 4 Vice Class Captain 

 Egee        -    Room 7 Class Captain 

 Saxon        - Room 7 Vice Class Captain 

 

Science Award 

Room 1—For being great “Weather Watchers” 

9th December—Parent “Thank You” morning tea—10:30-11:30am in the Meeting Room.  All parents and 

care givers are welcome to attend to celebrate the end of another successful year.  Please accept this as 

an open invitation to everyone. 

11th December—End-Of-Year Concert—6:00-7:00pm.  Our theme is “Christmas in Australia.”  This is also 

our Awards Presentation night to acknowledge the students who have excelled in our values of “Learn, 

Enjoy, Develop.” 

12th December—to celebrate the last day of the 2024 School Year, we will be having a Colour Fun Run 

from 1:30-2:30pm.  Parents are welcome to join in the fun. Don’t forget to wear white! 

We will then have a quick farewell “gathering” and the Year 6 students will ring the bell for the last time. 

Students have the opportunity to take part in two Christmas Colouring / Drawing Activities for Mrs Cassie 

Rowe and Mrs Zaneta Mascarenhas MP.  Teachers will discuss these with their class and encourage      

students to take part—there are some great prizes and we have some fantastic artists here. 

ROLA—Belmont was represented by Isabella, Saga, Joshua, Angelina, and Holly—led by Mrs Reiger, today 

at the Belmont Library.  Congratulations, everyone, and a special mention to Joshua for his 1st place in his 

year level.  Awesome job, everyone.  Thanks, Mrs Reiger for your work in getting our students to this event. 

This is our last General Newsletter, with our Year Wrap-Up Newsletter going home at the end of the term.  

You will be able to see all things we have done over the year—no wonder we all end the year totally         

exhausted, but with a great feeling of pride. 

I’m looking forward to seeing you all at our whole school events—especially our Christmas Concert and 

Awards’ Night.  Stay safe and happy.           Stephanne Dann………….Principal 



Hats Off 

To 

You are Tops because 

On World Teachers’ Day, all staff at Belmont Primary 

School were acknowledged by the students with 

their “Hats Off” statements.  These are some of the 

ones on display in the hallway.  Thanks, kids! 
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Community News 

Swan Christmas Colouring Competition 

I invite your students to showcase their creativity by drawing their favourite Christmas themes, whether it's an 

Aussie Christmas, Christmas around the world, or anything else that makes Christmas special to them. 

The competition is open to all local primary school kids in Swan from years 1 to 6, and closes on Friday, 6 De-

cember. The overall winner will even have their artwork published in the Southern Chronicles! Plus, every entry 

will be proudly displayed on my office windows. 

Here are the prizes: 

☺ 1st Place: $100 gift voucher + book prize 

☺  2nd Place: $75 gift voucher + book prize 

☺  3rd Place: $50 gift voucher + book prize 

  How to Submit Drawings: 

Drop Off: My office at G3, 59 Albany Highway,  

Vic Park WA 6105 

Email:  Zaneta.mascarenhas.mp@aph.gov.au 

Post:  PO Box 1060, Victoria Park WA 6981 

All the information is available on my website  

Kind regards,  

Zaneta Mascarenhas MP 

City of Belmont—Story Time 

Join us for stories, rhymes and songs in this fun, 

interactive and educational Storytime 

For children 2 to 5 years 

This program will be held in the Children's 

Space, Ruth Faulkner Library. 

Books, songs, rhymes and puppets abound at 

Storytime. Carefully designed to educate and 

entertain children, Storytimes are a special time 

to spend with your child and a wonderful way to 

foster early literacy. 

After the session you are encouraged to stay and 

meet with other local families as children 

engage in sensory play and gross motor ac-

tivities. 

Tickets are not required for this free event. 

Location 

Ruth Faulkner Library, 

213 Wright Street  

19 November, 2024 

10.30am—11.30am 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aec.gov.au%2Fprofiles%2Fwa%2Fswan.htm&data=05%7C02%7CVicki.Westcott1%40education.wa.edu.au%7C8a4fca1583df4b51973a08dcf3d2a483%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C638653333226973034
mailto:Zaneta.mascarenhas.mp@aph.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzanetamascarenhas.com.au%2Fcommunity%2F2024-christmas-colouring-competition%2F&data=05%7C02%7CVicki.Westcott1%40education.wa.edu.au%7C8a4fca1583df4b51973a08dcf3d2a483%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76e
https://www.belmont.wa.gov.au/discover/places-to-go/places-in-belmont/ruth-faulkner-library-ebaa1e02
https://www.belmont.wa.gov.au/discover/places-to-go/places-in-belmont/ruth-faulkner-library-ebaa1e02
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Community News 



 




